ALL INDIA
BHARAT SANCHAR NIGAM LIMITED
EXECUTIVES' ASSOCIATION
Central Headquarters, New Delhi

President General Secretary Dy. General Secretary Financial Secretary
Raj Pal Shaji. V J.K. Patel Dinesh Kumar
Mob.: 9868123459 Mob.: 9446450450 Mob.: 9427300300 Mob.: 9868155681
No. AIBSNLEA/CHQ/CMD/2025/06 Dated 27.03.2025
To

Shri. A. Robert Jerard Ravi Ji,
The CMD BSNL, Bharat Sanchar Bhavan,
Harish Chandra Mathur Lane, Janpath, New Delhi-110 001.

Subject: Request to issue much delayed AO to CAO promotion in the light of recent Hon’ble
SC and HC orders.

No. AIBSNLEA/CHQ/CMD/2025/03 Dated 19.02.2025

Respected Sir,

In continuation of the request letter referenced above, we earnestly submit the following for
your kind consideration and respectfully request your prompt and favorable directives to the
concerned authorities for the early issuance of promotions from AO to CAO cadre.

The referenced letter is being submitted for your kind consideration following the interim
order issued by the Hon’ble High Court of Punjab & Haryana at Chandigarh on 20.01.2025,
directing the issuance of long-pending AO to CAO promotions. Despite these clear directions
from the Hon’ble High Court, BSNL has not yet released the AO to CAO promotions.

Meanwhile, some officials approached the Hon’ble Supreme Court of India, which, through
its order in SLP(C) Diary No. 11782/2025 dated 24.03.2025, directed BSNL “not to disturb the
present position of the petitioners.” The case is scheduled to be heard further along with Civil
Appeal No. 629/2022 (Jarnail Singh & Ors), which is already pending before the Hon'ble
Supreme Court.

Sir, as there are no legal hurdles in the directions of the Hon’ble Supreme Court and High
Courts, BSNL can proceed with issuing CAO promotions. Currently, only 35 CAOs are working
against 756 vacant posts; therefore, the early release of promotion orders is crucial and highly
essential.

1

All Communiqations to : Shri Shaji. V, General Secretary, CH-17-2-15, Chemmury P&T Staff Quarters, Atul Grove Road, New Delhi{110001
GS email:gsaibsnlea@gmail.com FS email : dkg2156@gmail.com

(¥ Scanned with OKEN Scanner



Hence, we earnestly request your esteemed authority to direct the concerned officials to
issue the long-pending promotions from AO to CAO in the best interest of BSNL and the

affected executives.

Thank you, Sir, for your thoughtful consideration and unwavering dedication to the growth

and excellence of BSNL and its Executives.

Sincerely,

fw%

(Shaji V

With Kind regards

Copy for kind information and n/a to:

Sh (Dr) Kalyan Sagar N, the Director (HR) , BSNL Board, BSNL Cco.
Sh. Rajeev Kumar, the Director (Fin) , BSNL Board, BSNL CO.

Sh. PC Bhatt , PGM(EF) , BSNL Board, BSNL CO.

Sh. Rajeev Kumar Kaushik , PGM (Pers), BSNL CO .
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